College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences
Executive Council - Minutes

October 16, 2013 – 3:00 pm – Minard 204J
Present: David Bertolini, Betsy Birmingham, Jeffrey Clark, John Cox, Linda Fricker, Jeanne Hageman, Daniel Klenow, Bill Law, Kent Sandstrom, Michael Strand, Gary Totten, Rooth Varland
Announcements:
· The accreditation visit for Architecture and Landscape Architecture was very positive.  The review stated that the department has made excellent progress in recent months.

· Several Fine Arts events are coming up this month including the Single Reed Festival, the Wind Symphony, Jazz Ensemble, and the theatre performance of “Handing Down the Names.”

The 2013 Honors Day event was well attended.  Amy Rupiper Taggart received the Outstanding Educator Award for 2013.

The Colleges of AHSS and HD&E are discussing a potential collaboration to recruit and fund a full-time Grants Coordinator.  

Several proposals have been submitted from the college for matching grant proposals from the state.

NDSU is seeking classification through the Carnegie Foundation for Community Engagement.  Chairs/Heads have been asked by the Carnegie Classification Task Force to complete a survey by November 15.

Members of all faculty search committees are encouraged to attend the Search Committee Training sponsored by the ADVANCE FORWARD project.  The next session will be held on Friday, November 15, from 9:00 to 11:00 in the Hidatsa room.  
The Dean’s Office has received four nominations from departments for Student Commencement Speaker.  Kent will review the nominations and forward two names to the Student Affairs Office.

Requests for travel grants from the Provost’s Office are due by November 29.

Carol Larsen will be the AHSS Distinguished Alumni this year (Theatre Arts).  She will be on campus October 24.

The Dean’s Office will hire a new web page assistant to help with updates to the college website.  Kent also offered financial support to other departments in need of assistance with websites.
The Accounting Office has recently informed departments that all gifts to employees, including flowers, gift cards, etc., are considered a taxable stipend to the employee, and taxes will be withheld from their paychecks.
State Board of Higher Education Policy 805.3.1 mandates that face-to-face Distance and Continuing Education courses can only be offered at an off-campus location.  Face-to-face courses held on campus cannot be offered through DCE.  

Keri Drinka will be the unit representative for the United Way campaign this year.  More information will be forthcoming in the near future.  

NDSU will participate in the National Day on Writing, an annual event organized by the National Council of Teachers of English on October 20 and 21.

Nominations for the Peltier, Odney and Waldron awards are due in the Provost’s Office by December 6, 2013.  

Budget Planning and Priorities – President Bresciani announced that the 10% cuts made to operating budgets several years ago will be returned to the colleges, along with a 3% inflation increase.  These increases will be returned to the departments.  However, the Dean’s “tax” on DCE funds will be increased from 5% to 10% to help fund a number of college initiatives including the grant coordinator position, a development officer, graduate assistants, increased travel support, associate dean’s salary, and web development.
The dean and associate dean excused themselves and the remainder of the meeting was reserved for department chairs/heads to discuss the UNITE proposals and submit a ranking of these proposals to the dean for his consideration.  
Submitted by Cathy Heiraas
